
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 
Meditation Above All 

Tanja Murga, Katya and Misha Markachuk 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SDAH 671 

As We Come to You in Prayer 
 

Invocation 
 

Hymn of Praise SOF 780  

How Deep the Father’s Love for Us 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Family Prayer 
 

O Love Divine Annabelle, Isabella and Amanda 
 

Scripture Reading Matthew 28:11-15 

Pierre Guenin 
 

What Love is This? Katya Markachuk 
 

Sermon Pastor Jacques Venter 

Resurrection: Protagonist of the Human Narrative 
 

Medley Isabella-Maria Asbjornsen 
 

Baptismal Vows 
 

Video 
 

Two Thousand Years Angel Voices 
 

Baptisms 

Trond Asbjornsen 

Christian Constantinou 

Chiemi Ishida 
 

Welcome into Fellowship – Dedicatory Prayer 
 

Hymn of Rresponse NAH 696 

Redeemed! How I Love to Proclaim It 
 

Benediction 
 

Postlude  
 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:33pm       Next Friday: 7:43pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 

 

Development Fund Summary February 2018 
 

 
 Jan-Dec 2017  Jan-Feb 2018 

Opening balance (1,106,373) (903,612) 

Donations/Fundraising           148,033            15,616  

Gift Aid             65,548                  -    

Loan interest (9,327) (1,648) 

Other Costs (1,494) (543) 

Closing Balance (903,612) (890,186) 

Estimated time to clear deficit:4 years 10 months 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre – Danilo Puškaš 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain reverence 

in the sanctuary after the service. Kindly use the Cedar-

Sycamore Room for any conversations and avail yourself of the 

drinks on offer. After the service the sanctuary space is 

available for reflection and quiet communion with God. 
 

Photography In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

31 March 2018 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

When you were dead in your sins...,  

God made you alive with Christ.  

He forgave us all our sins…, which stood 

against us and condemned us;  

He has taken it away, nailing it to the cross. 
Colossians 2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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ADRA Annual Appeal 

31 March – 15 April 
 

Door to door collecting Join Pat Walton on Tuesday 

evenings, 3 and 10 April, to collect for just one hour in 

Berkhamsted, leaving the church at 6pm and returning 

at 8pm. Do come along for an easy and fun way to 

collect for ADRA. 
 

Collecting cans, permits, badges, and territory will be 

available in the concourse after the service for door to 

door collection from today until 15 April. 
 

Children’s colouring books and ‘Coin Cards’ are also 

available after the service. Children can do their part 

for ADRA, too. 
 

Hungry for ADRA Paul Godfrey is going Hungry for 

ADRA. For ten days from tomorrow, 1 April, he will 

attempt to eat for just £2 per day. To sponsor him, go to 

justgiving.com and search for Hungry for ADRA. 
 

Lilies for Easter Please check the leaflet in this bulletin 

and if your name appears, collect your dedication 

and lily from Audrey at the end of the service. 
 

Indian Meals to take away Available to order (one 

week in advance preferred) from 31 March to 22 

April.  Call 01923 673987, or kishpoddar@gmail.com 
 

Fragrant oregano and sweet smoked paprika grown in 

the Greek mountains. See Anna Papaioannou to order, 

or email annap@talktalk.net  

 

 

 
 

Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 

 

 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Aila Zivanov 

NAH 422 Be Thou My Vision Marcelo Reis  

Prayer Jim Huzzey 

Mission News Lynette Alcock 

Bible Study The Results of Stewardship 

Mission Offering Vanesa Pizzuto 

NAH 6 Praise to the Lord 

Prayer Aila Zivanov 
 

 

 

Parallel Easter Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Come and join us as we celebrate the resurrected King  

with reflections and praise 
 

Speaker Pastor Geert Tap 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 
 

 

 
 

Announcements & Diary 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by Dennis and 

Diane Johnson. We invite the church to pray for them 

and their family, that “God will continue to bless us as He 

always has, and that Diane’s health will be in His care.” 

And the peace of God, which transcends all 

understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in 

Christ Jesus. Philippians 4:7 
 

We are saddened to report that Joanne Gentle passed 

away unexpectedly last Sabbath, 24 March. She was a 

member of this church and a much loved aunty to Sally 

Aguiar. Our deepest condolences to the immediate family, 

Jan, Don, Gary, Richard, Karis, and all Joanne’s family and 

friends. The funeral will be held at this church at 11am on 

Friday 13 April. All are welcome. 
 

Parking for the disabled Please remember that the spaces 

on either side of the ramp at the rear of the church are for 

blue badge holders only. Please notify Joy if you have a 

blue badge so that we can ensure adequate parking 

provision: js.bussey@ntlworld.com or 01923 461044. 
 

 

 

 

 

Family Ministries Potluck today in the Cedar-Sycamore 

Room. Bring food for your family and extra to share. If you 

are visiting us today, you are welcome to join us. 
 

 “When Empathy Destroys Relationships” today at 3pm in 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room: a talk by Cognitive Behavioural 

Psychotherapist Adewale Ademuyiwa, who has over 20 

years’ experience in the field of mental health. Childcare 

will be provided, with stories, puppets, songs and crafts.  
 

The Singing Group will not be going out today. 
 

No Sabbath afternoon Bible Study until later in the year. 
 

The Teatime Concert by the Vario Duo last Sunday raised 

just over £2100 for the church development fund. Thanks 

to all who supported and prayed for its success. 
  

Welfare department Please remember the urgent need 

for non-perishable foods such as packets, tins and jars. 
 

 

 

 

 

Indian Dinner and Auction tomorrow, 1 April. Proceeds to 

ADRA and CCS. With guest peaker Geert Tap and 

traditional entertainment. See Enoch for details or email 

ccs@stanboroughpark.org 
 

No Monday Bible Study this week due to the Easter holiday. 

We resume Monday, 7 April, 7.30-8.30pm, Maple Room. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 
 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30pm. 
 

Holiday Club is back Thursdays 5 and 12 April and Tuesday 

10 April from 11am to 3pm. Children and parents, come 

along! Details from annalisa.molteni.uk@gmail.com. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 6 April will be led by the Watford 

Town Church. If you would like to go on the Soup Run, 

contact Pat on 01923 672500. There is an urgent need for 

men’s warm clothing and sleeping bags. 
 

Health and Safety Training 7 April, 1pm. All department 

leaders and deputies are strongly encouraged to attend 

this fire risk briefing. Details from Enoch or Danilo. 
 

Fellowship Lunch 7 April Please book using the 

envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate, or 

email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com  
 

Easter, so what? Sabbath, 7 April at 4pm. An afternoon of 

questions, answers and more. There will be music, prayer, 

food and fellowship. It won’t be the same without you, so 

come and let’s make a difference together. 
 

The Experience Tuesday 10 April at 7pm. 
 

Pathfinder Bible Experience The team leaves for Florida on 

15 April. Please pray for them and their mentors as they 

travel. You can also help us raise funds for the trip by 

attending a movie afternoon tomorrow, Sunday, 3.30-

5.3pm – entry is free and the Pathfinders will be selling food. 

Also, fresh focaccia available – order from Davide or Paula. 
 

Men of all ages are invited to our next cycling event on 

Sunday 15 April. Meet at the back of the church at 9.30am, 

subject to good weather. All abilities welcome. See Arto 

Keshishian after the service for details. 
 

Gluten flour, Sosmix and mock duck are available to 

order from Pat Walton. Profits to the Development Fund. 
 

April Teatime Concert Sunday 22 April, 3pm. A piano 

recital by brilliant international competition winner 

Maulen Alimbayev. His programme will include music by 

Liszt, Debussy and Rachmaninov. Afternoon tea to 

follow. Do come along and bring your friends. 

mailto:js.bussey@ntlworld.com

